
CANADIAN PRIORITES FOR THEE ARCTIC COUNCIL

Action is urgently reqUired, to ensUre that the Arctic Council gets off to the best start

possible during the remainder of the period to fail 1998, when Canada hands over the chair of the

Council to another state, possibly to the United States. Measures should a.tso be taken now to

impart greater strength to the Council and to Canadian participation in it over the long haul.

The Arctic Council was established ini September 1996 without -an agreed agenda,

corresponding working groups, or terms of reference and rules of procedure. It had to be done

that way, owing principaily to the restrictive attitude of the United States to multilateral Arctic

cooperation, or not be established at ail. As of March 1997, terms of reference wiil flot bc set

until the senior Arctic officiais' meeting in September 1997, if tihen. As to an agenda and

working groups, they are nowhere li siglit. Indeed, it appeàrs to be U.S. policy, set by lower-

echelon officials, that no substantive action be considered by the Council until the Ministerial

meeting and rotation of the chair i.n 1998. To get the Council mo'ving and to hand it over as a

going concern that cannot readily be constricted no matter which state next hms the advazitages of

the chair, Canada has no choice but to act at the political level again.
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